Millersville Board of Commissioners
Minutes of Special Meeting

Monday, April 6, 2020
Immediately Following a 5:00 P.M. Work Session
at the Millersville Community Center

The Millersville Board of Commissioners held a Special Meeting on Monday, April 6, 2020 at the
Millersville Community Center immediately following the 5:00 P.M. Work Session with the following
board members present: Tim Lassiter, Mayor; Keith Bell, Vice Mayor. Commissioners: David
Gregory and Larry Petty. Also present: Holly Murphy, City Manager/Recorder; and Dan Toole,
Assistant City Manager. Absent: Commissioner Milton Dorris.

1. Call to Order.
Mayor Lassiter called the meeting to order at 6:19 P.M.

2. Approve Alternate No. 1 of the City Hall Contract to finish out the 2" Floor of the addition.

Vice Mayor Bell moved to approve Alternate No. 1 of the City Hall Contract to finish out the
2" Floor of the addition, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.

Mayor Lassiter stated that the City will not be borrowing any more money to fund the 2™ floor of
the addition and the City did not lower the speed limit on Highway 31W to pay for the building of City
Hall. He advised that the speed limit was lowered so that the sidewalks could go closer to the streets in
order to save the taxpayers money for the sidewalk project.

With no further discussion, Mayor Lassiter called for a vote. (Vote 4 yea — 0 nay.). Motion
carried.

3. Adjournment.
Vice Mayor Bell moved to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Petty. (Vote 4 yea - 0 nay.).
Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:21 P.M.

These minutes were transcribed via audio recording and meeting notes from City Manager Holly
Murphy.
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